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NEWS  FROM  
FRIENDS  OF  STRAUS  PARK

By Joe Arbo

Straus Park has been the recent recipient of some lovely 
changes. I am the Park's gardener. I've planted many new 
flowers and bushes this spring. Many of these were donated to 
Friends of Straus Park. The next time you're in the area, look 
for the 12 new azalea bushes, three new rose tree bushes and 
two large hibiscus trees in the front southern entrance. Two 
new yellow rose bushes will most likely be planted by the time 
you receive this Newsletter as well as four red Mandevilla vines. 
The flowers in front of "Memory," in the former reflecting pool 
area, -- rose begonias, pink hibiscus, pink geraniums, pansies, 
and several sun impatiens, -- certainly provide a colorful and 
lovely focal point for the Park.

There are issues that require resolution by a very busy New 
York City Parks Department which we are hoping will be 
dealt with before too long. Improvements have been made to 
the pipes for the water fountain so that it will function this 
year.  And, on July 1st our hose system was repaired. Eddie 
and I are happy to use the hose to water now that the warmer 
temperatures are here. 

Our annual "Art in the Park" will be held on Saturday, October 
18th this Fall. This is a day-long celebration of Music, Art, 
Dance and Food.  Artwork, crafts, books, clothing items and 
locally donated food also will be provided by local restaurants. 
All monetary donations go to the nonprofit Friends of Straus 
Park to help support activities such as Art in the Park. All 
throughout the day there will be performances by musicians. 
If past years are any indication, this should be a wonderful 
celebration. All we need is for the weather to cooperate 
and welcome everyone to come and join in the festivities. 
Unfortunately, no rain date will be scheduled, so let's plan for 
good weather!

ART IN THE PARK 
A Celebration of Music, Art,

Dance and Food
Saturday, October 18th, 2014

10:00 AM to 5:00 PM

Left: Photo by 
Richard Gerstman

Below: Three photos by Joe 
Arbo

Looking north from the statue "Memory"
Plantings in the reflecting pool

Photo by Richard Gerstman
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Drawing of 
Isidor and Ida Straus

Contributed by artist 
Lynnet Toole

have renewed and continued funding 
from the next generations to ensure 
our continued activity. 

Without Joan Adler, our Executive 
Director, we would have little ability 
to exist. Her dedication to the 
research, and dissemination of those 

findings; her public speaking on the family's achievements; 
and her role as the provider of detailed Straus information to 
the many inquiries that she receives each month, has put us on 
the map. My thanks also to the David A. and Mildred H. Morse 
Charitable Trust and to Joan Sutton Straus whose support has 
allowed the funding of Catherine Smith as Joan's assistant and 
enabled the Society to fully enter and embrace the digital age. 
Our Straus Historical Society website and Facebook pages 
are just two examples of Catherine's good work. She also has 
been able to continue cataloging the information and artifacts 
that many of you have so generously provided. We are now 
an internationally recognized repository and research center! 
Catherine's current research into the grant making process 
will become useful as we begin to reach out to potential non-
family funding sources. 

The Straus Historical Society is an organization unique in its 
direction and outlook. The work that your Board of Directors, 
Joan Adler and Catherine Smith have done, and are doing, 
continues to be of current importance. The Society has become 
a model for others to look at, study and emulate. We all should 
be proud of its accomplishments.  

I look forward to working with all of you to enhance the image 
of The Straus Historical Society, and to working with you to 
put it on a strong and sustainable financial footing.  

As my term commences, I want to wish each of you a wonderful 
summer. I am sure that we will be in contact in the fall and in 
the winter. 

A Message from SHS Chair 
Oscar S. Straus III 

(continued from page 2)

Available from the 
Straus Historical Society, Inc.

For the Sake of the Children: The Letters Between Otto Frank 
and Nathan Straus Jr. by Joan Adler published in 2013. When 
Otto Frank realized he had to get his family out of Europe in 
April, 1941, he wrote to his Heidelberg University roommate 
and lifelong friend Nathan Straus Jr. for help. This book 
describes their struggle to find a way to save the Frank family. 
In hard cover with dust jacket - $30.00

The Autobiography of Isidor Straus privately published by Sara 
Straus Hess in 1955, greatly expanded and updated by SHS in 
2011, including the addition of many photographs and articles. 
In hard cover with dust jacket- $40.00

Genealogical Miscellany a family genealogy compiled by Robert 
K. Straus with addenda - $40.00

A Reminder: Witnesses to the Past by Lothar Horter and 
Michael Tilly, translated by Frank and Sue Kahn. This book 
is about the history of the Jews in several small towns in the 
Rheinpfalz area of Germany. A large section contains complete 
information and photographs of the Mehlingen Cemetery where 
many Straus family members are buried. - Hard cover - $25.00

The History of the Jews of Otterberg by Dr. Hans Steinebrei, 
translated by Frank and Sue Kahn and Dr. Andreas J. Schwab. 
This excellent publication contains a large section dedicated to 
the Straus family. Many photographs complement the text. This 
book is published in English by the Straus Historical Society, 
Inc. -  Hard cover - $35.00  

My Family: I Could Write a Book by Edith Maas Mendel. 
This charming volume of stories about the members of Edith 
Mendel's family is a must read for all those interested in family 
history. Even if the people in this book are not your direct 
relatives, their appeal is universal. My Family is amply enriched 
with photographs of the people and places mentioned. - Hard 
cover - $25.00

Shipping and handling is included. Straus Historical Society, 
Inc., P. O. Box 416, Smithtown, NY 11787-0416. You can contact 
Joan by phone: 631-724-4487,  or e.mail: info@straushistory.org 

You Are Invited

The board of directors of the Straus Historical Society, Inc.  
invites you to attend a meeting of the board. Attendance need 
not be in person.

The next meeting will be held Thursday, September 18th, 2014 in 
New York City at 6 PM.  Participants may join in by conference 
call. There is no obligation to join the board or to contribute to 
the Society. This invitation is extended so that all those interested 
in SHS may have an opportunity to participate and to share their 
views. Please contact Joan Adler by phone at 631-724-4487  - or 
at info@straushistory.org for further information. 


